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Nobel House

17 Smith Square

London SW1A 3JR

Telephone  08459 335577

Website  www.defra.gov.uk

Marianna Bolshakova
United Nations Economic Commission for Europe
Environment, Housing and Land Management Division
Palais des Nations, Bureau 321
CH-1211 Geneva 10
Switzerland
	1 September 2008


Re Communication Ref ACCC/C/2008/23

Dear Ms Bolshakova,

Further to your e-mail dated 1st September, and our subsequent telephone conversation, I write to update you with regard to the UK’s request for an extension to the 17 September deadline for submission of the UK’s written response to Compliance Committee. 

Since our letter dated 7th July, the Court of Appeal has moved the date of the appeal from the 23rd/24th October to two days, floating over 2nd, 3rd and 4th February 2009. We understand this was because the October hearing was listed for one day, and the appellants in the case considered one day to be insufficient. For the reasons given in our letter of 7th July, we maintain that the central issue which forms the basis of the complainant’s letter to the Committee cannot be dealt with until after the Court of Appeal has considered and ruled on the issue of costs. We therefore ask that the deadline for submitting a UK response is extended until after the Court of Appeal have given judgment, which is now unlikely to be any later than early April 2009.
This delay is unfortunate, but we would find an open extension until the matter is resolved in the national courts helpful. However, if the Committee so wished, we would be in a position to put in an initial response which deals with some the questions posed in the penultimate paragraph of the Secretariat’s letter dated 17th April 2008 by mid-October. As stated above, the central issue on which the Court of Appeal has been asked to rule would then have to be dealt with by way of a supplementary response to the Committee once judgment has been handed down. The Committee may wish therefore to have one response dealing with all the issues raised together in April next year, which would also be our preference.  

I would be very grateful if you could ensure that a copy of this letter is put before the Committee in time for their deliberations at the upcoming meeting on 17th-19th September.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Åsa Sjöström

Dr Åsa Sjöström

Head of the EUIC Core Team
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